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September 3, 2009

Alameda County Environmental Health
Mr. Steven Plunkett

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502

Dear Mr. Plunkett:

NOTIFICATION OF RECEIPT OF ORPHAN SITE CLEANUPVFUND APPLICATION,
FOR SITE ADDRESS: 5901 MacArthur Bivd, Oakland
FILE NUMBER: B112

The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) Division of Financial
Assistance has received an application for the Orphan Site Cleanup Fund (OSCF) from
Hayward area Recreation and Park for 5301 MacArthur Bivd, Oakland.

This application has been assigned file number B112. Please provide this number
when making any inquiries regarding this application.

Alameda County Environmental Health has been identified by the applicant as the Lead
Regulatory Agency to oversee the cleanup of contaminated soil and groundwater from
leaking petroleum underground storage tanks at the subject site. As the identified Lead
Regulatory Agency, you will receive copies of correspondence sent to the applicant
from the OSCF Program.

During our review process, OSCF Program staff will contact you either by telephone or
by e-mail to verify applicant information. Once the application review is complete, the
applicant will receive either an acceptance or rejection letter.

The OSCF program was created to encourage the cleanup of “brownfield” petroleum
underground storage tank contaminated sites where there is no financially responsible
party. These sites represent a special problem because they prevent and delay
community redevelopment.

The OSCF has received federal stimulus money through the American Recovery &
Reinvestment Act (ARRA), Leaking Underground Storage Tank (UST) Trust Fund. The
ARRA money will be sub awarded into OSCF grants where an applicant is prepared to
move forward with cleanup activities. Due to the limited time that the ARRA money will
be available, the State Water Board will encourage expeditious site assessment and
cleanup of approved OSCF projects. Your assistance is requested to help move OSCF
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funded projects forward toward site cleanup. OSCF Program staff looks forward to
working with you on the above project.

If you have questions, please contact me at (816) 327-7848.

~ Sincerely, .

earl Cross
Orphan Site Cleanup Fund
Division of Financial Assistance
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